
                                                               

                                                                                                                                                                                                 

                                                October 10, 2007 

 

The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a regular meeting on this day at 7:00 p.m. at the 

Stonington Police Station.  Present were First Selectman William S. Brown, Selectman Peter L. 

Balestracci and Selectman Stephen E. Bessette. Members of the public and press were also 

present. 

 

(1) Call to Order 

               Mr. Brown called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was 

               recited. 

(2) Approval of Minutes-  

               October 3, 2007 

      A motion was made by Mr.Bessette, seconded by Mr. Balestracci and voted                                            

               unanimously to accept the minutes as distributed. 

               September 26, 2007 

               A motion was made by Mr. Bessette to table the acceptance of these minutes, as he had 

               not yet had an opportunity to read them. This motion was seconded by Mr. Balestracci 

               and unanimously approved. 

        (3)  Comments from the Public 

               Gail Shea commented on the proposed P&Z fee ordinance.  

        (4)  Correspondence 

      a. Resignation letter- John Dionne 

       Mr. Brown read a letter from Mr. Dionne and his resignation was accepted with  

       regret. A letter of thanks will be mailed. 

        (5)  Old Business 

    a. P&Z Fee Ordinance 

                The Board of Selectmen thanked Gail Shea for her time and efforts working with the                            

                Town Attorney on this document. 

         Mr. Brown asked if the Board had any questions on the proposed ordinance. Mr.  

         Balestracci asked where this fee schedule fell compared to neighboring towns. It was  

         noted that our fee schedule is somewhere in the middle relative to others.  

         Mr. Balestracci moved that this ordinance be brought to Town Meeting for approval, 

         it was seconded by Mr. Bessette and passed unanimously. 

(6) New Business- none 

(7)   Adjourn       

        There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned 

        at 7:10 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Joanne Ramey 

Recording Secretary 

 



 

 

 

 


